Minutes of the meeting held on Thursday 1* June 2017 at the Ruby Hunt Centre
Donington.

Present Couns Baldwin, Harrison, Hawkins, King, Lovell, Lunn, Marshall, Robinson,
Rollinson, Stanley and Wray. Rodney Grocock new LCC Councillor, one member of
public and a press representative.

46/17 APOLOGIES were received and accepted from

47/17 POLICE REPORT — no reports received.

48/17 DRAFT NOTES OF LAST MEETING — Were signed as a true copy, to become
minutes. Proposed Coun Stanley seconded Coun King.

49/17 MATTERS ARISING —

Speed Reactive Road Signs — LRPS will offer up to 6 passive sign as long as they are in
agreement with the locations following the survey at a £40 cost. Reactive signs come at a
cost of £1693 + £57 bracket. Agreed to have survey and put up passive signs initially.
Churchyard trees, differing opinions from arborists, one advising pollarding, one crown
reducing. Council not prepared to crown reduce due to costs.

50/17 IDEA — fun day, rental of portaloo £25 additional charge for adding on insurance
policy for the day.

Youths vandalising still. Generally pulling up shrubs and breaking trees. Looking into
new Cobra cameras from Gordon Holstead. ,

Liz Walker met with Coun Rollinson and advised she was retiring from DIB.
Disappointed the Christmas Market was no longer to be held. Suggested initial grant
monies should be returned to DIB. Agreed that as the Christmas Market committee were
totally autonomous of the Parish Council nothing to discuss.

51/17 REPORTS OF COMMITTEES —

51/17A Old Cemetery -
Reports of unescorted dog in cemetery. Asked contractor to cut Hunter way and path

from Cemetery to Northorpe and off Church Street

51/17B New Cemetery — NTR

51/17C Finance - £52095.75
Council Payment Authorised
DGM cemetery and churchyard maintenance
Prop Coun Lovell seconded Coun Rollinson



51/17D Planning Applications

Site review on 5™ June for update on Church Street turntable. One property is now
occupied which breaches the planning conditions. Coun Grocock to speak with planning
and reiterate Coun King’s continual conversations that if it is a condition IT HAS to be

adhered to.

S1/17E Planning Approvals
HO04-0211-17 extension Manor Farm Cottage, Wykes Lane

51/17F Allotments — ntr

51/17G Library — new ‘phones required

52/17 CORRESPONDENCE -
National Grid — confirmation of the approved cable route to the converter station.

53/17 ANY OTHER BUSINESS —.

Coun King Fly tipping in Red Cow paddock, has been reported to owners. As Red Cow
has deteriorated over the years request for a ‘framework dangerous’ sign to be on
building.

Coun Lunn requested update on commemorative clock for Coun Puttick. Clerk to speak
with daughter. Also advised of Matthew Flinders commemorative event on B July.
Coun Hawkins advised Youth Club is to close due to lack of numbers. Will advertise, the
proposed closure in six months, if no response from youth.

Coun Baldwin reported weeds along footpath in Orchard Close.

‘Coun Rollinson reported bridge on public footpath No 13 from Northorpe to cemetery
has an unsafe handrail.

Clerk to write again and request extension of double yellow lines in Church Street.
Reports of Turners lorries in Church Street and speed entering the village at zebra

crossings.

DATE OF NEXT MEETING — Thursday 6" July 2017




